








 

 

GDRA MANAGER REPORT 
 

To:      GDRA Board 
From:  Lori Kelley, 10/13/2024 
 

Tasks during the last month: 
-Continue the 2025 Budget / Policy Revisions (included much research, recalculations and many emails, 
meetings and eblasts) 
-An extensive member mailer 
-Facilities projects meetings/troubleshooting 
-Prepared 8/2024 final and 9/2024 Financials 
-Prepared 10/2024 Shire content 
-DRC was very active and included some complicated applications  
-Complaint/Escrow inspections and follow-up 
-Staff training, meetings and reviews 
-Prepare for two Board meetings and the Annual meeting 
-FireWise Community emails, prepare for a big meeting in October, meetings with Bill 
-Defensible Space – meetings with Bill (including research and calculations for 2025) 
-Reviewed Tax Returns and discussed with CPA 
 

Board members, 
Please feel free to call or email me with any questions prior to the 10/16/2024 Board meeting 

Thank you! 



Facilities Report October 10, 2024 
 
Doors and Windows - This project is nearing completion. The contractor has been waiting on the deck 
completion to wrap up work on the back side of the building. Unfortunately the quality of the install and 
product has left much to be desired. We are engaging Accent Speciality to demand a refund for the front 
door install, as the unit is already causing issues with renters, and was not installed properly. We will also 
ask for new glass in the upstairs windows as they are scratched already, and the back door leading to the 
pool is rubbing on the pavers damaging the new unit as the pavers need to be recessed to alleviate this 
issue.  
 
Deck - The deck project on the back side of the building is nearing completion. All work looks good,and 
handled in a timely fashion.  
 
Pool - The pool resurfacing project is in full swing. Unfortunately the coping around the pool needed to be 
replaced and was unfortunately not included in the original contract. The coping is moving forward and 
covered by reserves funds.  However the demo crew pointed out several cracks in the pool basin that will 
require attention, which will unfortunately be another cost overrun. This is the time to handle this work 
with pool drained, and project in process. It was very unfortunate that the contractor did not address 
either the copping nor the cracks prior to signing the contract, as it appears that we need to concede to 
these additional repairs due to the nature of the timing with the winter approaching, and the pool already 
in process.  
 
Solar - The solar project is still in a holding pattern with Liberty utility.  Typically it takes about 2 weeks for 
the metering team to install the meter, however this is not the case for us.  The interconnection 
agreement was executed as of September 18th. Since such time, I have contacted Liberty on a weekly 
basis. Around the end of September, I was told that Liberty was all out of meters, and they were 
experiencing a sourcing issue, and that they would be back in touch to let us know when more were back 
in stock. This week, I called and emailed and no one is returning my correspondence. I think it best that 
we exercise our rights. I might suggest we communicate about getting our legal team involved to see if 
this might spur movement, as this will be the next step we will have to take in the event that this drags on 
much longer. Our solar system is effectively depreciating with every passing day, so the sooner we can 
get the system online the better. Lori is suggesting we request credits from Liberty for the time frame not 
connected, since the delay is on their end. 
 
Snow Removal - We have bids in, and are trying to flesh out some details before selecting a provider.  
 
Court Resurfacing -  We are in the process of receiving bids on resurfacing, and should be able to 
present them at the next meeting. 
 
Concrete Sidewalks and Shade Structure Foundation - The permit has been submitted to the town, 
and is under review. Once through this process we can put the job out to bid. 
 
Playground - Wood Chipping complete. We still need to install the border for the chips, and are in 
process of receiving bids to replace the existing fence around the playground. We should be able to 
present bids in the next meeting.  
 
Access Control - In process with research and revising bids.  


